THE CHAMBERLAIN GROUP, INC.

August 28, 2007

To Whom It May Concern

RE: International Electronics, Inc.

Dear Sir/Madam:

This letter confirms that, effective July 27, 2007, The Chamberlain Group, Inc. acquired all of
the outstanding shares of International Electronics, Inc. Included within the acquired business are all
intellectual property rights, licenses, authorizations and permits of International Electronics, Inc.

Please contact me if you have any questions. Thank you.

Sincerely,

Y57

Mark B. Tone
Executive Vice President — Administration
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